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Minutes
April 7, 2021
Present:


Marty Aman 

Cathy Menikotz
Dan Marshall 

Bob Palumbo

Fred Lightfoote Mike Gonzalez

Necessarily Absent: Peter Gerbic, Ted Bateman, Tamara Hicks, Dave LeClair, Deb Cook, June Pendleton, Robert Green
Staff and Guests: Kevin Olvany, Kim McGarry, Patty Thompson, Lynn Klotz, Sally Napolitano, Doug Merrill, Neil Atkins
The meeting was called to order at 4:34 by Co-chair Lightfoote.  Due to the COVID19 pandemic, the meeting was held on Zoom.
Co-chair Lightfoote asked if anyone wanted privilege of the floor to speak to the Watershed Council. No comments were provided.

Patty Thompson of Finger Lakes Community College presented the results from the 2020 lake monitoring program. She noted that it was the 26th year of the program and provided general updates on the program logistics. 
For the lake temperature profiles, she highlighted 10/30/2020, which was a windy day. She was able to document a seiche.  Patty reviewed the oxygen profiles, which show that the lake is well oxygenated throughout the water column.  The summer surface temperatures exhibit a significant amount of variability, so she is not sure there is a trend.  It is something that is worth exploring more.

Lake clarity, as measure by a secchi disk, was within the expected range. Fred Lightfoote asked if stormy conditions could also contribute to mixing of nutrients, in addition to nutrients from runoff.  Patty explained that Canandaigua Lake is stratified, so it will resist mixing even during storms.  If that water is colder than the lake, it will actually plunge. Lake clarity overall remained high, so the algae was not significantly reducing clarity.  The lack of rainfall also likely helped clarity. However, the long-term trend shows that clarity is actually decreasing. 
The 2020 chlorophyll a levels were overall lower. They are typically a little bit higher in the near shore areas.  The levels are variable though.
The total phosphorus levels were generally low. Total phosphorus does not appear to be increasing with time and there is no trend.

Lynn Klotz asked if there was a long term dataset for pH and conductivity.  Patty noted that they tend to be stable through time.

Mayor Palumbo inquired about water quality as it related to boat traffic  Kevin noted that they completed a study in the early 2000s to look at hydrocarbons associated with boating.  There was quantifiable levels of hydrocarbons during busy weekends.  The study spurred the boat carrying capacity study and the update to the Uniform Docks and Moorings Law.

Patty reviewed the draft proposal for 2021 lake monitoring program.  The contract would be the same structure and same funding amount for May to October 2021. Supervisor Marshall made the motion to approve the contract with Finger Lakes Community College for the 2021 Lake Monitoring Program, seconded by Marty Aman.  Marty inquired if there would be baseline monitoring of chloride. Kevin explained that chloride is monitored through CSLAP, by Bruce Gilman during his annual monitoring and that he would look for any additional data that is available. Motion carried.   
Co-chair Lightfoote asked for approval of the February 3, 2021 minutes. Motion was made by Marty Aman to approve the February 3, 2021 minutes, seconded by Mike Gonzalez.  Motion carried.
Supervisor Menikotz reviewed the Treasurer’s Report. Kevin noted that revenue came in for the Parish Flats project in the Town of Naples and to support the watershed modeling effort. Supervisor Menikotz reviewed the bills listed totaling $37,111.51.  Supervisor Menikotz made the motion to approve the bills totaling $37,111.51, seconded by Marty Aman. Motion carried.
Kevin Olvany reviewed the Finger Lakes National Heritage Area concept. He noted there is another meeting on the concept.  Comments are due by June 1st. The benefit is that the federal government would provide funding to the area.  They still need to figure out who would be the coordinating agency.  Mayor Palumbo noted that there will be a presentation from the National Parks Service on April 20th for the City’s Environmental Committee. Kevin inquired if it has been mentioned at the County Board of Supervisors.  Supervisor Marshall responded that it has not yet.
The Watershed Council reviewed the progress of the 9 Element Plan. The QAPP is in progress. The model needs to account for flow and water quality.  Our model is using data that was generated by the Watershed Council, as we only recently got a USGS gage in the watershed. DEC needs to be satisfied with our calibration and validation techniques. We have met with DEC and Cornell.  We hope to have the QAPP approved soon, as this will allow us to complete the model. The model is a tool, which will allow us to complete the 9E plan and score higher on grant applications. Other lakes are also struggling with the process.  We hope to get QAPP approval before the June meeting.

Kevin Olvany explained that the contract for Watercraft Stewards with FLI is not ready for approval.  We just received the budget and work plan.  However, the budget was higher than expected and he will look for cost reductions.  Therefore, the contract is not ready for approval yet.

Kevin Olvany reviewed the educational mobile billboard with FLI and the Watershed Association.  They are working with Ewing Graphics to make a lake friendly lawn care sign and a clean, drain, dry invasive species sign.  A 5 x 9 foot double sided sign will be on a trailer. They will get approval before placing the trailer anywhere.  Cathy Menikotz noted that there can be opposition to permanent billboards.  Lynn Klotz asked if the sign will be used for harmful algal bloom information.  Kevin stated that it probably won’t be.  He noted that there is a boot and a lock on the hitch to prevent the trailer from being stolen or rolled away.  They will also attach a counter weight in case of wind.
The Managers/Technicians Report was reviewed by the Watershed Council. Kevin discussed the moderate drought and its impact on the lake level.  He talks to the operators regularly and hopes that it will just take some rain to get the lake level to normal levels. Mother nature has been in control since May of 2020, as the main gates have been closed since May and the Feeder Canal gate has been releasing minimum required flows. Kevin highlighted the drainage work in the Town of Middlesex and the kayak launch purchase for Ontario Beach Park. Kevin noted that the Uniform Docks and Moorings Law may be reviewed, as there has been a build up of questions. He will organize a discussion for the code enforcement officers to determine what is needed. There is grant funding available to support this.
Lynn Klotz asked if the County was staffing lifeguards at Deep Run this summer.  Supervisor Menikotz noted that it is difficult to find lifeguards.

There being no other business, motion was made by Supervisor Marshal to adjourn until June 2, 2021 seconded by Mayor Palumbo.  Motion carried.  

Next Meeting

June 2, 2021
4:30 pm – Location Hurley Building and Zoom

Office: (585) 396-3630   (  website: www.canandaigualake.org   (  Fax: (585) 396-5002

Email: Kevin.Olvany@CanandaiguaNewYork.gov
205 Saltonstall Street, Canandaigua, New York 14424

